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Sheridan Science & Technology Park 
2800 Speakman Drive 

Mississauga Ontario L5K 2R7 
Tel: +1 905 855 7600 
Fax: +1 905 855 8270 

Toronto City Council March 8, 2022 
100 Queen Street West 
City Hall, 12th Floor, West Tower 
Toronto, ON M5V 3C6 
c/o: clerk@toronto.ca 

Attention: John Elvidge, City Clerk 
Re: PH31.1 – Development in Proximity Rail: Amendment to the Official Plan – Final Report 

To the City of Toronto, 

The purpose of this letter is to share our concern about proposed changes to the Draft Official Plan 
Amendment No. 536 (the  ‘Draft OPA’) relating to rail adjacent development in the City of Toronto. 

The following language from the Draft OPA is of concern: 

“2. (c) the landowner will enter into an agreement with the City to be registered on title, whereby the 
landowner and the qualified professional engineer whose stamp appears on the drawings for the 
alternative rail safety mitigation measures assume responsibility for, and indemnify the city from, 
damages to persons and property resulting from a derailment on the rail corridor.” 

For many years Hatch has supported the City of Toronto and surrounding municipalities in assessing 
standard and alternative mitigation measures adjacent to active rail corridors. 

Hatch has also worked closely with the development community on a number of master plans, and infill 
development projects adjacent to rail corridors to enable development.  In this capacity, Hatch acts as 
the “qualified professional engineer whose stamp appears on the drawings for alternative rail safety 
mitigation” and on rail safety reports. 

It is unreasonable and not in the public’s interest to completely indemnify the City, as worded, from 
damages to people or property resulting from a derailment on the rail corridor. 

We would welcome consultation on revisions to the language in the Draft OPA and will happily 
participate in a workshop to achieve this outcome. 

Sincerely, 
Hatch Ltd. 

Andrew Middleton, P.Eng. Michael Sutherland 
Senior Engineer Director 
andrew.middleton@hatch.com michael.sutherland@hatch.com 
+1 438 266 0820 +1 905 486 0399 

cc: Kerri Voumvakis, Director, Strategic Initiatives, Policy & Analysis, City Planning Division, kerri.voumvakis@toronto.ca 
Brooke Marshall, Senior Planner, Zoning Section, City Planning Division, brooke.marshall@toronto.ca 
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